Faculty of Arts Council
Minutes
Wednesday, October 23 2019
12:30-1:30 PM

Adina Ballint, Jane Barter, Rachel Berg, Christopher Brauer, Brandon Christopher, Peggy Day, Joan Grace, Barbara Foucault, Matt Gibbs, Kelly Gorkoff, Pauline Greenhill, James Hanley, Peter Ives, Shauna MacKinnon, Lisa McLean, Jacqueline Romanow, Stephanie Stobbe, Catherine Taylor, Tracy Whalen, Doug Williams

Regrets: Roewan Crowe, Roy Loewen, Tracy Whalen

Motion to approve the agenda (B. Christopher/C,Brauer): in addition to student evaluation process: Approved

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to approve the minutes of September 25, 2019 (D. Williams/P.Ives):  Approved.

Business Arising
Glenn contacted Colin Russell on the issue of Saturday exams.  Glenn had reported that the scheduling was under review.  Colin indicated that there would be faculty input.  

Crossings
Jane Barter came to council to promote the 4th edition of Crossings, a journal of writings by both graduate and under-graduate students in Social Sciences and Humanities.  She asked Chairs to notify colleagues to encourage students to submit.  The deadline is November 20.

Remarks from the Chair
Glenn is currently setting up TPCACs for departments with candidates for tenure and promotion.  There is a link on the Collective Agreement page under UWFA.  In the case of a continuing appointment application, the committee is augmented by an instructor.

In a small department, all members, other than those on leave, need to be available to serve. The applicant approves of the committee members.  If the department Chair is the applicant, there is no Chair evaluation.  There is no ‘acting’ Chair.

On Nov 13 Marni Yasumatsu will give her presentation on TPCAC.  Members of the various committees are urged to attend.  

Discussion turned to the EI workshop with Stacy Belding.  Many felt that the presentation was geared to a business environment, which can be quite different.

There was discussion about how much information should be kept on deliberations related to hiring.  Glenn had previously felt that the result of the deliberations was the request to hire.  There is now some suggestion that records of support for the chosen candidate and reasons why others may have been passed over may need to be kept.

There was general consensus that HR need to develop and disseminate a policy.

Workload issue
It was noted that Scheduling has made changes to when data for the Spring timetable needs to be entered.  Previously, this has been required in January.  But a recent directive has created a November 22 deadline.  This is within days of the deadline for submitting activity reports to the Dean’s Office.  In addition, staffing meetings need to be prepared for and attended before the course offerings can be entered.  While the timeline may be suitable for Scheduling, some feel that this creates a workload issue for department Chairs.  Either one of these deadlines need to be adjusted.  

